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A Message from the Superintendent
April has come to an end and we are quickly approaching the end of the school year. Although the end is in
sight, we have to get everyone through the next twenty-five days of school. I encourage our students and

families to take care of yourselves and keep a positive outlook on life as we work through the many
stressors that are associated with this time of year. 



Many of our schools will be hosting end of year events for our students and families. Although we try to

not schedule multiple events on the same night, it is impossible for us to not have some conflicts. I
encourage you to attend as many of these events as possible. The biggest event will be our ACHS

graduation ceremony which will be held at 7:00 PM on May 26, 2023 at the Vines Center on the campus of
Liberty University. This event is open to the public and I encourage members of our community to attend

and support our graduates. 



At the regular April School Board meeting the board agreed to modify the school calendar to make June 2,
2023 the last day of school for students and to make June 5 and 6 teacher workdays. The School Board
agreed to the modification as a result of not missing school for winter weather. Teachers will be taking
grades, administering SOL tests, and taking attendance through the last day of school. Schools will also

have several end of year activities for students to participate in. It is important that your students attend
school this month so they can take advantage of all of the activities as well as completing the end of year

requirements for their classes.



On April 20, 2023, the School Board held a special meeting to interview applicants for the vacancy that was
created with the resignation of Mr. John Grieser. The School Board interviewed three applicants in open
session and went into closed session to discuss the candidates. The School Board came back into open
session and appointed Lori Saunders to the School Board. We welcome Lori to the ACPS family as a

member of the Amherst County School Board.



I had the pleasure to conduct the trout release and macroinvertebrate searches on Pedlar River with all of
our elementary schools this month. These Meaningful Watershed Educational Experiences (MWEE’s) have

proven to be an effective way to expose our elementary students to science in a hands on, real world
environment.  This year, as part of the Trout in the Classroom Project, our students have raised and

released approximately 700 trout. I want to thank all of our students, teachers and staff for their role in
the process. I truly enjoyed the leading the MWEE activities with our elementary students. I hope the

students enjoyed the activities as much as I did. I want to say a special thank you to our transportation
department for all of their help in transporting the students to and from the river.



This is a very busy time of year for our students, families, teachers and staff. I encourage our students and
families to continue to # Show Up to school these last 25 days. We are all in this together and it takes all
of us moving in the same direction for the students, schools and school division to be successful. I hope you

all have a great month of May.



Sincerely, 



William



April 28, 2023



MAY 1
INTERIMS
MAY 26

TEACHER WORK DAY (STUDENTS DO NOT ATTEND)
MAY 26

GRADUATION!
MAY 29

MEMORIAL DAY-NO SCHOOL FOR STAFF OR STUDENTS
JUNE 2

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

Spring testing is
coming up! SOLs and
End of Course testing
will begin in early May.

Please be on the
lookout for information

from your student's
school.  You can also

find up to date testing
calendars on each
individual school

website. Please contact
your student's school if

you have any
questions.

UPCOMING EVENTS



Click here to view the revised
2022-2023 School Calendar

CALENDAR CHANGES

On Thursday, April 20, 2023,
during a Special School

Board meeting, the ACPS
Board appointed Lori R.
Saunders to the vacant

District 1 School Board seat
for the remainder of the
unexpired term. The term
for the position is effective
May 4, 2023 and expires

December 31, 2023.

During the Regular School Board meeting on April 6, the
ACPS School Board approved a revision to the 2022-2023
School Calendar. The last day of school for students has

been revised from Thursday, June 8th to Friday, June 2nd.
Monday and Tuesday, June 5th and 6th, will now be

Teacher Workdays. The updated calendar has been added
to the ACPS website and you can access the calendar

below!

https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/calendars/school_year_calendars/2022-2023_school_year_calendars


EDUCATOR APPRECIATION WEEK

During the month of May we recognize and thank
our incredible educators who help the children of
Amherst County to reach their limitless potential,

teaching, guiding, nurturing, correcting, and
encouraging them each day. Educators are vital,

preparing the way for our society’s future
success. Let’s thank them for all of their hard

work and dedication to our children!



In April, we celebrated National
School Librarian Day! We are
thankful to have 9 dedicated
individuals who provide access
to information in a variety of

formats. They promote a love of
reading, manage technology, and

encourage inquiry across
curriculum. ACPS is thankful for

the work they do each day!
#TeamAmherst

April was the month of the
Military Child. The purpose of

this month is to appreciate and
support all of the military

children in our community that
deal with frequent moves,

separations, deployments, and
the possibility of injured

parents. We see you in our
schools, and we care! Thank you
for your sacrifice to our country.

#TeamAmherst

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZV1GUvQ4NBXOWIVXl4iiW821bfQ-EeKUkY1kv7Q0BOtnC88-pFxYmBc_9PmyqPGoXJenrFTmu-sJKv-mHAC3STywMDV6cu1qfZFtvbchePRQJelu70r4evO-OKG6x_lcleoYSSJrCzStW4-0ma6RKmAJDCvht3IHvZtHFZrUltShjn_5frWiClfIXqfBsj9YeU3loO-aOjVVBN9ZbdherGV&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXcEGhQnwHTV5COCn138im3DeJMEi_cDYoku8dybaY0yt6w0JlnDjwT7mvM4FfbT6YHBFu98TvH6cTG07uZbmPa9gvhKIa9jJZNiYq2rwV2EraSYS4JBHBRTZu0y9PNcmYRU33te-41Be6NYljZfAAcJ1hXjULUCGopIgx4XghoNApmnni7anji8WPPowK2kC26GeHbAevu_l0r6vQLzJQH&__tn__=*NK-R


On April 26 we celebrated
and appreciated our

administrative
professionals! We are

thankful for their support,
organization, helpful

attitudes, and welcoming
presence. We could not be
#TeamAmherst without

them!

Amherst County Public Schools is
in the process of developing the
next five year strategic plan and
wants to know how students,
parents, and staff perceive the

division's current performance in a
variety of areas and what they

think the division should prioritize
moving forward.. An announcement

will be made when the survey is
open and available for completion.

Your responses will help the
division understand your needs so

we can best serve you.

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZUeDahYSg-MNPH5GC5qGHKxVdf1gY4gSjTZ2u2AVTgWYOV6IWkcN_ZODxokQAgmsnleoNGIXw7gfFVV3CbdXUlXeh8R-eRzpocgRd2B-PZMgX3u_Iw6Hm38kLjKMfa3yzqA6KnkGTrcA5vED97MhTEsrbm9S48oNlSGQdPWcYpfcrMFW_gBl5BVEMYC4HPKdEUcO2lDuXV1YTaUz8H8K4xE&__tn__=*NK*F


Want to get involved? Click here to
learn how!

In April we celebrated Public
School Volunteer Week. We

want to thank the individuals
who willingly serve on

committees, complete tasks
in our schools, and mentor

our future generation. It truly
take a village, and we are

thankful for those in
#TeamAmherst who partner

with us maximize our
potential in Every Child, Every

Day.





AUTISM AWARENESS
DAY - APRIL 2

Amherst County Public
Schools joined the global

community in
celebrating World

Autism Awareness Day
on April 2, 2023!

http://ow.ly/Jstb50NMOIq
http://ow.ly/Jstb50NMOIq
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teamamherst?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZUiX0l1k6_lDODGpVMLDpgK2qo46iCq-iCIJJEWioP6gN2fgxxA1CC1i0q1Omdzo0J7K2EYwMfcStJvbkQAKFgP_FvBZ_Yykz3-wBkxKL3QaRCLD9BIzmUQmN4K_35cOjjSGqt_pNQpHFtlvPOYKbYSmRQtCqycr_7jGqCb-7Yaq7Qsjh7lqbVDNOFKxjCE9dGCjXROlkV1AvBmv9eUqQrL&__tn__=*NK-R


GRADUATION

Amherst County High School Graduation is
Friday, May 26 at 7:00 pm. Graduation will
take place at the Vines Center at Liberty

University. 



Click here to
register for the

Summer
Programs!

SUMMER PROGRAMS
Registration for the ACPS Summer

Academies 2023 is now open. The summer
academies are for elementary (rising 3,4 and
5 grades), middle (rising 6, 7 and 8 grades),
and high school students. Please take special
notice of the information in section 1 of each
form. If you have questions, please contact

your child’s school.



https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/cms/one.aspx?pageId=16220100








ACPS Parent

Resource Centers

In addition, we have many

resources available on our

webpage. Visit the ACPS

webpage and search for

“Parent and Family

Literacy Links” or scan the

QR code to check it out!

thematic backpacks with books and 

board games to reinforce various 
reading and math concepts
leveled books
and many other interactive materials

Materials range in difficulty and relate to
various content areas in grades K-5. These
materials include items, such as:
 

       activities

Since your elementary student is enrolled in

Amherst County Public Schools you have

access to these resources!

Contact your child’s school today to find out
more about the Parent Resource Center!

Did you know that a Parent Resource Center

is offered to all parents at each of our

elementary schools? These resource centers

contain supplemental materials to be used at

home to further meet student needs.



ACPS Padres
Centros de recursos

Además, tenemos muchos
recursos disponibles en
nuestra página web. Visite
la página web de ACPS y
busque “Parent and Family
Literacy Links” o escanee
el código ¡código QR para
comprobarlo

mochilas temáticas con libros y
actividades 
juegos de mesa para reforzar diversos
conceptos de lectura y matemáticas
 libros nivelados 
y muchos otros materiales interactivos

Los materiales varían en dificultad y se
relacionan con diversas áreas de contenido
en los grados K-5. Estos materiales incluyen
artículos, tales como:
 

Dado que su estudiante de primaria está
matriculado en las Escuelas Públicas del
Condado de Amherst, ¡tiene acceso a estos
recursos! 

Póngase en contacto con la escuela de su hijo
hoy mismo para obtener más información
sobre el Centro de Recursos para Padres. 

¿Sabía usted que un Centro de Recursos para
Padres se ofrece a todos los padres en cada una
de nuestras escuelas primarias? Estos centros
de recursos contienen materiales
complementarios que se pueden utilizar en casa
para satisfacer mejor las necesidades de los
alumnos. 








